NORTH WALPOLE VILLAGE DISTRICT

Minutes of the Board of Commissioners Patrick Kiniry Melissa Colburn Celeste Aumand Office Tel: 603-445-2453

Date January 18, 2022

Commissioners: Patrick Kiniry, Melissa Colburn, Celeste Aumand

Attendees: Bill Crawford, Fire; Bob McGuirk, Water; Jason Colburn, Fire

Jane Malmberg, Town Librarian

Meeting called to order at 7:00 by Com Kiniry

Minutes of Jan 11 2022 approved by Motion from Patrick, Seconded by Melissa with three in favor.

JANE MALMBERG:

Jane came to the meeting to discuss some minor issues at the NW Library. She is concerned with the amount of ice near the front entrance. Jason noted that he tries to keep it sanded but due to the water settling in that area, it ices over frequently. He will try and keep it sanded more often. It was suggested that a bucket could be kept available so the Library staff could spread some sand if it was icy when they arrived.

The Book Drop has been moved due to the collection of moisture and Jane asked if there was something that could be done to better protect the Book Drop.

Patrick also mentioned that the Bench near the entrance could be painted and that Brad Nash had painted it within the past couple of years, and if he had paint left, he could do it again.

FIRE Chief had one invoice for December 2021 Fuel of \$ 210.23 which was approved by the Commissioners.

Chief presented his 2022 Member pay increase which became effective as of January 1, 2022 and was discussed and approved by the Commissioners.

Chief presented this proposed 2022 Budget and after review, the Commissioner asked him to revisit it and presented an updated budget at next meeting. It appears the Fire Budget will be less than last year and come in at about \$102,600.

NWFD has been invited to join BFFD for a live fire training on Wednesday.

The Ice Rescue class on the River has been rescheduled for Saturday, January 22, 2022. They delay was due to major fire call in Alstead last Saturday.

WATER:

Bob is in need of some relay switches and Patrick will pick them up.

Question on who was paying the Owner's Representative on the WTB project was answered, this position is covered under the project contract.

Upgrading Bob's computer should fall under the project also.

Patrick noted the all the small water meters and some 2" meters have been picked up by Flyod LaFoe and he will be submitting a check to the Village.

Water violation notices will be hand delivered to the lower residents on Sunday, January 23rd.

MISC:

Meeting Adjourned at 8:30 PM

It was noted by Patrick that several residents are upset with the snow plowing of the streets in North Walpole this year. It was noted that North Walpole was not plowed until very late on Monday, but downtown Walpole was plowed a couple of time.

Commissioners believe that the North Walpole Police and Fire Departments should be done first thing in case of emergencies, but the parking lot is being ignored.

Patrick has contacted several persons regarding getting a quote on redoing the floors in the Commissioner's office and the meeting room.

Motion to adjourn meeting by Com Kiniry, seconded by Com Colburn, with three in favor.

recting regourned at 0.00 1 mi		
	Respectfully Submitted, William H. Moses	
Patrick Kiniry, Chair		

Note: These are UNAPPROVED minutes. Any Corrections will be found in the Minutes of the next Commissioner's Meeting.

The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, and marital or family status.

The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer.